SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON TUESDAY 5th OCTOBER 2021 

AT 7.30pm IN SEER GREEN BAPTIST CHURCH, WOOD POND CLOSE
Present:  
Cllr L Hungin, Cllr T Norton, Cllr A Anderson, Cllr J Holder, Cllr C Hughes and Cllr N Baddeley. 
In attendance: Mr I Hawes, Mrs K Hawes, Mrs E Bates (Clerk). 

I. OPEN SESSION:  Mr Hawes reported that he had prepared all of the wooden soldiers for display for Remembrance Sunday if they were required.  The Parish Council thanked him for his hard work and said that they would be grateful if they could go on display.  The War Memorial will be cleaned and prepared.  (Action – Clerk)
II. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE: Cllr M Thomas, Cllr O Davison-Oakley and Cllr A Anderson.

Approval of Minutes of the previous meeting:  The minutes for the September meeting were approved by Cllr Norton and Cllr Hughes.  The minutes were duly signed as a correct record of the meeting.  

Update on Actions from Previous Meeting:  
	COUNCILLOR/

CLERK
	ACTION
	STATUS

	Thomas
	To contact Buckinghamshire Council Transport for Bucks regarding parking issues around the Public House following installation of the double yellow lines in the village centre from a scheme designed by the Schemes Engineer from Transport for Bucks.
	ONGOING: An application for Community Board Funding under the category ‘Transport/Highways Project Application’ has been submitted requesting, in the first instance, attendance of an engineer from Transport for Bucks to assess the parking problem along Chalfont Road and suggest a suitable remedy.  Awaiting feedback.  ACTION: MT

	Hungin/Thomas
	Grant from the Community Board for upgraded CCTV at the Pavilion so car registration numbers can be captured and better quality images obtained.
	OUTSTANDING: An application for Community Board funding has been submitted requesting upgraded CCTV at the Pavilion, together with an additional bench seat with arms.  The application is on hold until someone from the PC attends the meeting with further information.
ACTION: LH/MT

	Hungin/Clerk
	To set up Cllr Hungin as an online signatory
	IN PROGRESS: A mandate has been completed for Cllr Hungin to be a signatory for the current account. ACTION: LB

	Clerk
	The meter reading taken at the Recreation Ground showed extremely high usage against previously estimated readings supplied by the company.  Castle Water who provide the supply to be made aware of this. 
	ONGOING: Following receipt of an invoice for some £3k+, a water abatement form for the waste water has been completed and returned to Castle Water and is awaiting a response.  An insurance claim has also been logged with the Parish Council insurers.  Arrangements have been made to pay in installments.  ACTION: LB

	Thomas
	Quotation to be obtained for the repainting of gates, fences, etc. as identified in the Village Maintenance list discussed at the meeting.
	OUTSTANDING: Quotation still needs to be obtained but poor weather has delayed this work. ACTION: MT

	Holder
	A letter was received from a resident regarding the siting of a memorial bench in Jubilee Walk.  It was agreed that a ‘holding’ reply was to be prepared and sent and that an alternative site not on Parish Council land would be investigated.
	OUTSTANDING: One of the two owners of the piece of land in front of the parade of shops has been approached and has given his consent.  The other owner is still to be approached and is proving difficult to get hold of.  ACTION: JH

	Thomas
	A formal application to be submitted to local charity, JET for funding for an additional bench at The Rec.
	WORK IN PROGRESS:  JET have kindly agreed to donate a bench but we are awaiting confirmation of additional funding from the Community Board for a second bench before putting in the order. ACTION: MT

	Holder
	A simple user sheet for the new AV system will be prepared.
	Sheet has been prepared and will be tested to ensure it is fit for purpose. ACTION: JH

	Anderson
	Ground in front of the benches is being eroded and paving was suggested.  
	ACTION: Cllr Anderson reported that he had some grasscrete left from the boot wipers which could be used.  Action AA

	Anderson
	It was noted that there was a dip in Green Meadow where the Youth Shelter once stood.  
	ACTION: A cost will be obtained for filling in the area with soil and also for adding top soil to the hole at the Recreation Ground which has been filled with hard core.


Matters arising from the previous meeting not listed on the Agenda:  No matters were arising.
III. MONTHLY RISK INSPECTIONS:    
i. Health and Safety Issues identified and recommended actions:  Cllr Baddeley has completed the September Health and Safety inspection.  There were no health and safety issues.  Cllr Hughes is due to complete the October inspection. (Action – Cllr Hughes)    
ii. Maintenance issues identified and recommended actions:    Concerns about the pavement in Jubilee Walk were discussed and it was agreed to get a quotation for the repair.  (Action – Clerk)  It was agreed to move the Mobile Vehicle Activated Sign back to School Lane as it was important to slow traffic approaching the school and Green Meadow.  (Action – Clerk) 
IV. OTHER HEALTH AND SAFETY ISSUES:  No additional items were raised. 
V. DECLARATION OF INTEREST: There were no declarations of interest.
VI. CORRESPONDENCE: There had been a request from a Jordans resident as to whether the rear Cemetery gate could have a code padlock for people visiting the Cemetery to allow access.   This area of the cemetery is now fully occupied with graves with little room to walk round so it was felt that there was not enough room to allow this access without possibly causing an issue for families visiting so the gate will be kept on the existing lock.
Seer Green United had raised concerns about dog waste left on the Recreation Ground.  A message was put on Community Chat Whatsapp group politely asking for people to monitor their dogs whilst on this area of the Recreation Ground.  
Electoral Services advised that they had not received a request for an election so the Parish Council can now co-opt to fill the vacancy.  An article advertising the vacancy will be written for the Parish Magazine and placed on the website and noticeboard.  (Action – Clerk)
VII. Finance: 

From 8th September 2021 to 30th September 2021:-

Payments amounting to:-          
  


      
   £7,629.36
Income received:-




   
             £27,784.92
The closing bank balances at 29th September 2021 totalled:-           £88,426.11
VIII.   

Planning:  Notices of new planning applications continue to be displayed on the notice-board and website.  Two applications were permitted during the last month.  Concerns were raised about the scale of the proposed building in the Green Belt on planning application PL/21/3232/OA Oldefields Equestrian Centre, Chalfont Road, Seer Green, HP9 2QP - Outline application with all matters reserved except scale for a new hay, feed, bedding and machinery storage building in association with the equestrian operations at Oldefields Equestrian Centre.  This proposed application is on land that has recently been overwhelmed by floodwater which has flooded the adjacent road.  A letter raising these concerns will be sent to the Bucks Council Planning department.  (Action – Cllr Hungin)
IX.
PRINCIPAL AGENDA ITEMS:

i. pavilion refurbishment: The rear gate at the back of the Pavilion has been moved back two metres to allow easy access from the new UPVC rear doors which should be fitted in the next two weeks. The new garden fence should also be installed in the next two weeks.  There is an ongoing dispute with the contractor employed to decorate the Pavilion.  The matter will be dealt with by the legal company linked to the Parish Council insurers.  (Action – Cllr Hungin, Clerk)
ii. annual tree survey:  The annual arboriculture inspection was completed by Mr N Dunbar of the Whole Tree Company.  The report was circulated to councillors and a quotation was approved for the report recommendations to be carried out in 6 months.  The work has been scheduled with a local contractor for March 2022.
iii. funding applications: The Community Board have asked for further information from the Police for the existing CCTV application and would like the Parish Council to contribute towards the application for a bench.  These items would then be decided at the next meeting of the Community Board on 1st December.  An application for the Community Board will be prepared to replace the kitchen, refurbish the Referee’s room with a toilet and mains drinking water and to provide disabled access to the building.  (Action – Pavilion Sub Committee)
X.
UPDATES ON OTHER MATTERS (Reports by Exception)

i. JUBILEE HALL:  The hall is back open to regular hirers, parties and events.  A general risk inspection will be carried out on Tuesday 26th October.  (Action – Cllr Norton)  The Preschool Garden keeps becoming flooded during heavy rain.  A local builder has been asked for a recommendation to drain the water.  (Action – Clerk)  
ii. PAVILION: Update under main agenda item.  
iii. PARISH COUNCIL PROPERTIES, open spaces AND SERVICES:  The cherry tree in Jubilee Walk has been cut back to allow more light to shine on the path from the light column. The maintenance of the wildflower areas will be discussed with Seer Green Gardeners.  (Action – Clerk)  
XI.
information items:  A service of Remembrance will be held on Sunday 14th November at the War Memorial (not in Jubilee Hall).  The village Christmas tree has been ordered and the lights will be turned on at an event on Wednesday 1st December at 6.00pm until 7.00pm.
The meeting closed at 8.40pm
Next Meeting – The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Tuesday 2nd November 2021, at 7.30pm in Seer Green Baptist Church, Wood Pond Close.    
2

